F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

DATE: Thursday, June 13, 2013

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 3:20 PM. 

IN ATTENDANCE: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Faculty; Committee Heads/Parents, Wendy Berman, and Craig and Jess Drenga.

VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting; unanimous agreement to proposal to move from PTO to PTA; ballot results for PTO Board of Members, for 2013-24 school year.

FOR OUR CALENDARS:
Field Day. Monday, June 17, with a Rain Date of Tuesday, June 18.
FOR OUR CALENDARS, ONGOING:

PTO monthly meetings. Held second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in the Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTO meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to:  HYPERLINK "mailto:katlamixe@gmail.com" katlamixe@gmail.com.

DISCUSSED: ILONA outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. 

Credits

DEPOSITS RECORDED: $177 in Field Day T-Shirts; $50 from Preschool for Field Day T-shirts; $234 from Rec Center; $175 from OCC.

DEBITS RECORDED: $825 in Field Day T-Shirts ($600 net cost). ($2,500 due to pay technology.) Anticipated end to school year with apx 5k to float to 2013-14 year.

DISCUSSED: SHERRY discussed 2013/14 Ballot/Election of Officers; Field Day 2013; PTO to PTA, including the AG Office and membership drive; Fall Fundraiser ideas; PTO Gift Certificates for Perfect Attendance; and Citizenship Award.

Detail 

2013-14 school year PTO Ballot/Election of Officers. From the slate of nominees, all have been voted in, unanimously: Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary.

Volunteer commitments. Kathy Couch has offered to chair Teacher Appreciation Week, for next year; Wendy Berman possibly considering chairing the Scholastic Book Fair; Craig Drenga to co-chair Field Day alongside Mark DeCelle, next year. There was a move that the Town should oversee the school’s recycling effort next year, as it is a bigger issue, rather than falling to parent volunteers. At minimum, the School Board should recognize parental time and efforts, but they should make a plan to take over the responsibility. From a pest standpoint, Mary has concerns over glass and cans. Currently, Craig Drenga hauls the paper away, each week, which is the most significant amount, and is a relatively “clean” recycle maintenance; however, to add recycling of glass and cans, it should be a town concern and responsibility, as there is a logistics/budget issue.

Field Day. Mark DeCelle is once again organizing this event. As of this writing, (Monday morning, June 17), Field Day shall enjoy sunny weather and indeed be held on time, this year, after a series of rainy days. The weather has been watched, and Sunday, the decision was made about which day to host FD, of the two scheduled. Volunteer effort strong for today, but Tuesday would have been thin. Continental breakfast at 8 am meeting time; childcare in the cafeteria. Wendy Berman, Kathy and Pete Adams, and Jess Drenga shall be present to volunteer assistance to event coordinators, Mark DeCelle and Tanya O’Brien.

PTO vs PTA. Sherry has explored whether the current FRRES PTO would benefit by becoming a Parent Teacher Association, as opposed to remaining a Parent Teacher Organization. The Board has unanimously agreed to move to become a PTA. The PTA is a national lobbying group, with membership requiring small dues. Some of the pros of becoming a PTA are national recognition, advocacies, improvement of tax status. 

In 2008, the PTO was created as a not-for-profit organization. 501C3 was not filed, nor was a regulations form with the Attorney General.

The PTO must file with the Attorney General, in order to receive recognition as a legitimate corporation, in order to dissolve it (it was decided that dissolving the corporate status of the PTO in the move to PTA would reduce excessive and unnecessary paperwork and filing burden). Sherry knows an attorney in Great Barrington in this process. We will be issued a new tax-exempt number. We must have 25 per household membership.

Fall Fundraiser. FRRES must steer clear of food-related fundraisers, in accordance with state Wellness Policy law. Hosting an event vs. sales was explored. An idea was submitted to sell a ticket purchase to an event: perhaps 3 to 4 local artists could perform, or a Silent Auction, in tandem. The Silent Auction at the Stanmeyer’s raised almost 4k, last summer of 2012. A lot of work went into the manufacture of such an event. With Coupon Books, provided 350 are actually sold, the PTO makes $10 per book; we raised $3,600. As the books were sold and accounted for by classroom, it made it easier to divvy up proceeds, for accounting purposes. The Chili Cookoff paid for itself.

Fall Fundraiser suggestions: a Harvest Festival connection is open with the OCC. It is in the beginning planning stages, open to suggestions. Perhaps a local artist’s fall festival, with a 50/50 raffle and donation buckets (we cannot charge admission when partnered with the OCC). Chris Keller suggested the Harvest Valley Fiddlers as performers. Jess Drenga suggested use of gift cards. Venues that were suggested/offered include the Isaak Walton Field; the Knox Trail Inn; and possibly the Stanmeyer’s barn property.

Perfect Attendance Award. 11 students had perfect attendance this past year. They will receive a Book Loft locale store gift certificate, courtesy of the PTO.

Citizenship Award. The recipient of the Citizenship Award, who is known but shall remain undisclosed at this time, shall receive a Kindle Fire HD at the graduation ceremony. Teachers vote for the 6th grader who has demonstrated helpfulness as a productive citizen and contributing member of society. The gift is worth $250.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:15 PM.

NEXT MEETING: The PTO shall have Summer Recess during month of June.

Following in July, we shall have an informal meeting out on July 18TH at 5:30 pm at the Route 7 Grill, Sheffield.

